IAABO Board 152



President

Keith Forker 12 Chase Street Dennisport, MA 02639 508-633-8014

Vice President / Past President

Dave Terrio 11 Breakwater Road Brewster, MA 02631 508-364-1450

Secretary

Scott Nichols 11 Wellingtree Drive So. Dennis, MA 02660 413-281-0629

Treasurer

Jenn Peterson 12 Old Post Road Harwich, MA 02645 860-420-9689

At-Large Members

Steve Pothier 3 Princess Pine Path Sandwich, MA 02664 774-454-2573

Carl Zopatti 48 Black Flats Road Dennis, MA 02638 508-737-0930

Matt Runge P.O. Box 176 West Hyannis Port, MA 02672 774-268-0155

January 9, 2023 Yarmouth Police Department Meeting minutes

Meeting was brought to order by President Forker at 7:05 PM.

President called for a moment of silence in rememberance of family, friends and pets

Presidents Report:

Welcome message and reminder to keep energy up "take care to refill tank". Lighthouse Charter School cancelling season due to lack of interest.

Secretaries Report:

Minutes from December 5, 2022 meeting were sent via email and posted on the website; motion to approve was moved and seconded. Vote unanimous. Reported MSBOA response to official being attacked by a player at Cohasset High School. Kevin Sareault reported the Sandwich School Committee was sending a letter to State Representative Xiarhos for legislation to protect officials. Please consider contacting your State Representatives and State Senators to address this issue.

Treasurers Report:

IAABO additional dues and insurances paid for new members and late additions. Current balance January 9, 2023, \$6061.45. Motion to approve Treasurer's report was moved and seconded. Vote unanimous.

Committee Reports:

Sportmanship – Max will work with Jenn for survey monkey to select award winners. Nominations – Steve Dowling, Mary Bradbury, and Steve DiPaolo accepting nominations for Executive Committee. Please send nominations to entire committee. Nominations due by January 18th in order for secretary to prepare ballots by January 30th. Absentee ballots will be provided January 30th and must be returned by February 6th. Nominations from the floor will be accepted at the January 30th meeting and the election will be held at the annual meeting February 13th.

New Business:

After discussion it was moved and seconded to raise dues to \$100.00 (C. Reed, P.Clarke). Vote unanimous. Dues are due January 15 and late fees are accessed after February 15. It was noted the importance of having an in-person class for new candidates. The board will continue to explore options to minimize the facility rental cost.

Interpreters Report:

Mechanics clinic was a great success and Steve Pothier suggested once or twice a year would be beneficial. Various rules and situations reviewed and discussed including pivot foot, screens and block/charge. NASO magazine articles discussed and members encouraged utilize this resource.

Concluding remarks:

President Forker gave summary of key points from tonights meeting.

Stay Safe.

Next meeting - January 30, 2023, 7 pm - Virtual

Attendance:

Adjournment 8:22 pm

Regards,
Scott Nichols
Secretary IAABO 152
coach_snichols@yahoo.com